
 

2018 Officers 

President:   Julie Watkins 

1st Vice President:   Leah Benoit 

2nd Vice President:   Thomas Salmi 

Secretary:   Jerri Balkon   

Treasurer:   Dana Nuber 

Parliamentarian:   Jerry Goad 

EPD Liaison:   Sergeant Rocky Fimbres 

CPAANT Liaison:   Leah Benoit 

Partners in Policing 
Euless Citizens Police Academy Alumni Association 

Monthly Newsletter 

Volume 43 Issue 8 | AUGUST 2018 

Link to ECPAAA Web Page 

 http://www.ecpaaa.org 

Our Mission: To provide the citizens of Euless a better understanding of the dedication and integrity of the police department. 

Submissions Welcome! 

Do you have any funny stories,  

e-mails, or photos to share 

with our members? 

Please e-mail your police-

related submissions to 

Susannawhitten45 @gmail.com 

Submissions are due 1st week 

of every month. 

Texas Citizens Police Academy Alumni Association Convention  

Pete and Sandi Jones attended the Texas Citizens Police Academy 

Alumni Association Convention held August 1-4, in Allen, Texas.  It   

was at the Courtyard by Marriott.  The sponsor was the Garland      

Citizens Police Alumni Association and there was lots of interesting 

speakers.  We had talks on the importance of SWAT, turning pain into 

positivity, making the most of our meetings, blood splatter and gangs and Hip Hop   

music to name a few.  Actually we had 4 discussions each day, each one more            

interesting than the next.  The food was good, the speakers excellent, and the           

information well received.  The final talk was on PTSD from Samantha (Sam) Horwitz,    

a Secret Service Agent, who was there on 9/11.   At the end of the conference we really 

felt we had learned a whole lot.  We plan to  attend next year.  It will be held in San 

Marcos, so stay tuned and attend if you can. 

SPEAKER FOR THE GENERAL MEETING 

AUGUST 21, 2018 

Our speaker for the August 21st General Meeting will be the Gals that went on the   

African Safari this past Spring.  Leah Benoit, Susan Vest, Kristi Wynne and Shawna               

De Puente bought the safari ticket packages for the African trip and went on an        

outrageous adventure to Africa.  They will be showing    

pictures and telling about their adventures.  Don’t miss   

out on this exciting presentation of the wilds of Africa. 
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From the Desk of Chief Mike Brown 

 
We made it through another July in Texas, a lot of heat and not much rain. I hope your 

summer is going well and everyone has had a chance or will get a chance to get away for 

a little while. 

 

Thanks to those of you who have been able to come and help us keep up with all of our 

Vacation House Watches and those who have been able to come by and share a few 

minutes of your time with us this summer. We look forward to seeing more of you as we 

go through the summer. Our property crime rate has actually gone down from this time 

last year. I hope that means that we’ve removed the criminal element that’s been      

responsible for our crime these past few years. I believe that it really means that we are 

doing a much better job as a community of watching out for each other. 

 

For those of you who are involved in your neighborhoods with your Neighborhood Watch Program, or you just do your 

best to educate your neighbors about the things necessary to present a neighborhood that is tough on crime, I applaud 

your efforts and ask that you include us in your outreach. We have crime prevention information, strategies and materials 

that can go a long way in helping you keep your home and your neighborhood safe. 

 

Be aware that there have been a few incidents of a flea-borne disease called typhus in the area. This bacterial infection is 

spread by fleas, who contract it from rodents and other wildlife. The fleas can then spread it to humans. Flea-borne typhus 

is easily treated with certain antibiotics. People experiencing symptoms should consult with a health care provider to be 

tested and treated for the disease. As usual, we continue to monitor for West Nile mosquitos. I do not believe that we 

have had any human cases of West Nile this summer.  Please take every precaution you can when venturing out in the 

early mornings and evenings.  That virus can be deadly and we depend on each of you so much we can’t afford to lose 

you. 

 

School will be starting in the next few weeks which means school zones, increased pedestrian traffic and congestion 

around our schools for the first few weeks of school; until everyone learns the traffic flow. Please take your time as you 

drive in the neighborhoods, around our schools and through the school zones. The very last thing that we want to happen 

is to have a child injured as they are going to and from school. We may need a little help from some of you as we get into 

the school year with manning a School Crossing or two for a brief period of time. If you’d be interested in helping us in this 

area please let Tony know. 

 

I would like to thank all of you who participated in, viewed, liked, or shared the Euless Police Department’s Lip Sync     

Challenge video. If you haven’t had a chance to see it yet, drop by the PD and someone here (Gary Landers) will be more 

than happy to show it to you. We took a little different path on our entry, we wanted to make it a community video where 

we put the people who live here on display. We could have easily done a cheesy lip sync video but we wanted to share the 

spotlight with the entire community. We have such a unique community and we wanted for the world to get a little 

glimpse of life here in Euless. I think we met our goal, and I could not be more proud of the video and the participation we 

got throughout the community. A huge thanks to David Grant, he donated his time, talents and equipment to make this 

video. I would also like to thank Officer Isiah Moala who had the vision and the dance steps to make it all come together. 

 

Thanks for all you do!! We couldn’t do all the great things we do in the community without you!! 

 

Your Servant. 

 

Mike 
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Euless Police Department Liaison   
Sergeant Rocky Fimbres 

 
Hello ECPAAA Family, 

 

Summer is almost over and I am sure looking forward to cooler weather.  I hope 

everyone had a great summer and spent a lot of time with family and friends.  

HEB school district starts August 20
th

 and I have spoken to several parents who 

are ready for the kids to go back! 

I want to personally thank everyone who came out and assisted with the Euless 

Police Department Lip Sync Challenge.  I know the weather was extremely hot but everyone appeared to have a 

great time.  I am always amazed how much support the ECPAAA members and the entire community give our 

police department.  I hope everyone got to meet one of our newest officers Isiah Moala and what a positive  

impact he is to our police department.  Moala and Lt. Brenda Alvarado organized the entire event with assis-

tance with video producer David Grant.  The team had a lot of fun contacting businesses, Euless citizens, and 

other City of Euless employees to be a part of the video.  Overall, this experience really makes other cities      

realize the awesome relationships the Euless Police Department and the citizens of Euless have with each other. 

On August 11, 2018, from 9:00 am-4:00 pm, 6 Stones will be have their annual Operation Back 2 School event 

where the community and volunteers provide school supplies to children.  Our very own Dana Nuber is helping 

coordinate this event by contacting volunteers, police, and fire agencies to assist with the event.  I have been to 

this great event in the past and saw young children with smiles on their faces when they were given school   

supplies.  It is worth the hard work. 

Thank you for your dedication.  I truly believe Euless has the best COP program.  Your service and commitment 

to building a strong, safe, and thriving community is greatly appreciated.  Your countless hours of hard work are 

an endless gift to our department. 

Respectfully, 

Rocky 

Jewelry Fundraiser 
Retired Police Officer Pam Byers has created various jewelry items for ECPAAA to sell (police, fire and dispatcher themes).  Pam is extremely   

talented and loves making personalized jewelry. Anniece McKanna will bring items to every meetings. Exact change is appreciated. Proceeds help 

our Euless PD. 

Leather coin purses - $3   Lapel pins - $3 

Magnets - $3    Ribbon pins - $5 

Pierced Earrings - $5    Rings - $5 

Key Chains - $7    Dog tags - $10 

Necklaces - $12    Metal necklaces - $15 

Bracelet (leather and silver) - $10 (both men and women's) 

REMEMBER, THERE WILL BE NO MEAL AT OUR AUGUST 21ST MEETING.  
PLEASE FEEL FREE TO BRING SOME GOODIES IF YOU WISH! 
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From the President — Julie Watkins 
I hope everybody is staying cool and enjoying their long summer days! 

I have intermittently been without air conditioning this Summer and I am secretly escaping in my mind to 

the cool breezes off the lakes of Minnesota.  I hope to get Up North to see the Fall leaves but in the 

meantime, it’s back to school time around here. 

With school starting and the activities of Fall around the corner, it is time to really start working on our 

big fundraiser – THE BAR-B-QUE!! 

The committee has been seeking donations and gift cards.  We are meeting again tonight and we will see how the ticket sales are      

coming.  Don’t wait until the last minute to purchase your tickets because we base our meal planning on the number of tickets sold.  

There is a contest this year for the most tickets sold by an Alumni member, so please think about getting that ticket for yourself, family 

and friends. 

We brought a vote before the general membership at the last meeting regarding the issue of providing meals at the meetings.  I          

personally voted to continue them but the majority voted “no”.  I think it is a very good opportunity for the members to socialize and 

spend some time talking before the meeting.  In the years I’ve been involved, I have definitely seen that the meetings are more            

well-attended and seem more interactive.  For many years, Judy and Richard Rick provided wonderful meals for our meetings.  For the 

last two years, Nan and Eric have done a fantastic job sharing their love of cooking and have provided meals for the meeting.   For health 

reasons, Eric will be unable to cook for several months, but they would like to resume it when he is up to the task again. Please keep Eric 

in your thoughts and prayers as he undergoes chemo.   Sooo, if you are inclined to bring in a plate of cookies or snacks, I’ll just bet they 

will be welcomed. 

We are attempting to clean up the membership list.  I have attempted to make personal contact with all remaining members that have 

not paid their dues.  In some cases because of their jobs or health, they are not as active as in the past, but still wish to remain a member 

and support the Euless Police Department.  Many have moved or just are not interested in continuing their membership.  Within the 

next couple of weeks, we will be deleting anyone who has asked to be removed or we have not been able to make contact with after 

several attempts and the dues are not paid.  This will remove you from the newsletter distribution list and the gate code will be disabled.  

If I have contacted you and you are still planning on paying your dues, please do so within the next week.  The address to send dues to is 

ECPAAA, 1102 W. Euless Blvd., Euless, TX 76040.  I appreciate your membership so much!!  We are over 100 members now.  Let’s see 

everyone at the BBQ!! 

Thanks for being a part of the ECPAAA and we hope to see you at the next meeting.  We have a great program planned this month.  The 

speakers will be the gals that just took their African Safari and have wonderful pictures!  A trip of a life-time.  Remember we will have 

more safari trips to be auctioned off at the BBQ!!  Have I mentioned that the BBQ is a little over a month away???                                               

Happy August,   Julie 

July Volunteer Hours Comparison by Lou Baum 

  

 

 

 
 

Thanks for the hard work in July and a nice gain over last year. One more hot month, stay cool and take care of each other.  My 

thought for the month:  "A POSITIVE ATTITUDE MAY NOT SOLVE ALL YOUR PORBLEMS, BUT IT WILL ANNOY ENOUGH PEOPLE TO 

MAKE IT WORTH THE EFFORT".       Regards   Lou 

Month  of July 

 2017  —  436 Hours 

 2018  —  452 Hours  

 +3% gain for the month    

Year to Date 

 2017 —  3162 Hours 

 2018 —  3046 Hours 

(-3%) for year to date    



 

ECPAAA Executive Board Meeting Minutes — July 17, 2018 

Meeting called to order 6:15 p.m. 

Attendees:  JR Goad, Dana Nuber, Thomas Salmi, Julie Watkins and Susanna Whitten filling in for Jerry Balkon 

Susanna is moving to the Big Bend Valley in Terlingua, Texas on July 26
th

.  She will continue to do the newsletter remotely, but needs it  

distributed once it is completed.  She has printed several pages of address labels for the people who get the newsletter mailed, with 

instructions on who gets the copies and how many.  She will put them with the envelopes in the office.  The person who distributes 

the newsletter can print the newsletter off in color in the office and everything will be there for the mailings and to make copies.  Leah 

is in Tennessee and Jerri is in Hawaii.  J.R. will say the pledge and prayer.  Our speaker is Brenda Alvarado.  Dana and Gene will give us 

an update on the preparations for the BBQ.  Julie will give a plea for a CPAANT Liaison and Susanna will give details of what happens at 

the meetings.  Leah is leaving at the end of the year and we will need a replacement.  Julie will ask Don for an update on COP.  Eric 

Brunstad has recently had surgery and will be undergoing chemo starting in August.  He is not going to be able to do the meals.  Please 

keep him and Nan in your prayers.  Meals for the General Meeting are no longer going to be funded.  Julie will put it up for a vote, at 

the General Meeting, to see if everyone wants to continue having meals during meetings.  The Board voted to continue the meals 4/1.  

We will see what the general membership wants.  Betty Overstreet will be giving up the Dispatcher Appreciation volunteer work.  She 

is looking for someone to train to coordinate this volunteer work in the future.  It is coming up in September.  Safe Room budget was 

$2500 and we got it done for @ $700.  We will get more information about it in the General Meeting.  Collecting membership dues are 

an ongoing effort.  Julie will continue to call people that are past due. We need volunteers to get the bricks laid when the weather 

cools off!!  We are having trouble contacting Acme Brick. 

Meeting closed at 7:00 pm with a motion from Dana and seconded by Thomas 
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CPAANT Liaison — Leah Benoit  -  August 2018 
 

 

There was no CPAANT August meeting due to the Texas Citizen Police Academy Alumni and 

Law Enforcement Annual Training.  The September CPAANT meeting will be hosted by    

Forest Hill on September 8
th

.  For more information on CPAANT, visit their website 

at www.cpaant.org. 

 

If anyone is interested in becoming the CPAANT Euless representative, please inform the ECPAAA Board.  If you 

are interested in coming to the September CPAANT meeting, you are welcome to join me! 

ECPAAA BBQ Dinner and Fund Raising Event  

Benefiting the Euless Police Department 
 

Live Auction, Pick n Pay, Dine n Dash and all the BBQ you can eat 

September 29, 6—9 pm at the Euless Family Life Senior Center 

 Tickets for purchase are available through Leah Benoit, Julie Watkins and other ECPAAA members 

  Prices are as follows:  Adults - $15, Ages 5 to 10 - $5, Under 5 – Free 
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ECPAAA General Meeting Minutes — July 17, 2018 

Attendees: Lou Baum, Brenda & Rusty Brown, Eric Brunstad, Shelly Capil, Diana & Roy Deering, Thompson Due, Bill Dufinetz, Mia Estella, J.R. 

Goad, Jawaria Haseeb, Pete & Sandi Jones, Mark Lee, Molly Maddux, Don Martin, Anniece McKanna, Nan Moulton, Dana Nuber, Betty Overstreet, 

Betty Priddy, Jim Rogerson, Thomas Salmi, Gene & Pam Shawl, Barney Snitz, William & Lee Anne Speir, Peggy Vandiver, Susan Vest, Julie Watkins, 

Susanna Whitten, Nancy Zehelski 

Meeting Called to Order at 7:05 p.m.  

JR said the pledge and prayer.  Our speaker was Brenda Alvarado.  She is a Lieutenant at the Euless Police Department and oversees the Commu-

nity Service Division and Code Enforcement.  She has been with the Euless Police Department for 20 years and is a proud member of the Euless 

Honor Guard.  Saturday, July 21
st

 is the Lip Sync challenge at Pennington Field from 7 – 9 pm.  There will be lots of community involvement, in-

cluding the Trinity High School Trojans, food, drinks and it’s free.  Lieutenant Alvarado put out several designs of the Euless Police Department 

decals for everyone to take and share.  She wanted ECPAAA to think about possible fundraising opportunities with items that have the Euless 

Police Department decal on them.  Molly Maddux mentioned that we could sell these items at the BBQ and other up-coming events.  CCPD is 

Crime Control Prevention District.  The budget for this is supported by ¼ cent sales tax.  CCPD is on the ballot to be voted on in 2020.  This is a very 

vital part of the Euless Police Department.  It provides equipment, technology, staffing, 19 police officer salaries, training, uniforms, the Commu-

nity Relations Program, one-time programs, rifle replacement, the Crime Victim liaison to name just a few.  It means 2.7 million a year for the 

Euless Police Department.  A board approves the fund distribution once it is voted on. We need to start now to get the word out and get as many 

people on board as possible to support the CCPD.  It was suggested that it get published in the Euless Today.  Lieutenant Alvarado’s phone num-

ber is 817-685-1540.  Please call her with any questions or ideas you may have.  Officer David Powell with the Criminal Investigation Division 

spoke next.  He has been with the Euless Police Department for 21 years and also serves on the Euless Honor Guard with Lieutenant Alvarado.  

Officer Powell works in family violence and juvenile crimes in the Criminal Investigation Division.  He was there to talk to us about our new Safe 

Room.  Officer Powell said organizations donate items all the time to help juvenile victims, but they didn’t really have a place to put items and 

make it work efficiently.  They had 4 very basic interview rooms, table and chairs only.  He wanted to convert one interview room into a Safe 

Room, with a more relaxed and cozy atmosphere and utilize the items donated.  Officer Powell submitted his proposal and it was approved.  He 

asked ECPAAA for help with furnishing it and our group went to work immediately.  All items were bought in Euless, Home Zone, Kirkland’s and 

Ross to name a few places. The wish list budget was $2500 and we were able to get it all done for @ $700.  Officer Powell was overwhelmingly 

thankful to ECPAAA for making his dream come true.  The room was put to use right away with 2 families in the 1
st

 week.  It is available to the 

entire Euless Police Department to use as needed.  They currently have plenty of snacks.  Pam Shawl suggested that if more items are needed to 

just call Julie and our members will be happy to provide anything they need. 

At 7:55 pm we resumed our ECPAAA General Meeting.  Last month’s minutes were approved by a motion from Peggy Vandiver and seconded by 

Sandi Jones.  No questions were brought up about the Treasurer’s report. Susanna is moving July 26
th

 and Julie recognized her for all the hard 

work she has done at the ECPAAA for the last 2 ½ years.  She was given flowers, gifts and a cake to celebrate her last meeting.  Susanna will con-

tinue to be a member and periodically attend meetings when she comes into town to see kids and grandkids.  Susanna will do the newsletter 

remotely until a person is found to take over.  We need a volunteer to do the simple job of printing, copying and distributing the newsletter when 

it is completed.  Dana said we need gift cards for the BBQ.  E-mail Pam Shawl, shawl.pam@gmail.com, if you’ve approached a business so we do 

not hit that same business up twice. We need flyers posted, tickets sold and the word out about the BBQ.  Diana Deering made up a wonderful 

chart on ticket sales and explained and displayed it at the meeting.  Don’t forget we have a contest and prizes for the person selling the most tick-

ets.  Leah is leaving at the end of the year and we need a new CPAANT representative.  Julie and Susanna gave a short description of what’s in-

volved with this volunteer position.  The CPAANT meetings are really fun and only once a month, the 1
st

 Saturday. Contact Julie if you are inter-

ested in being the CPAANT Representative or attending future meetings to see what it’s all about.  The Dispatcher Appreciation event is coming 

up in September.  Betty Overstreet is stepping aside and looking to train a new coordinator.  It is once a year and the ECPAAA allocates $400 in 

the budget.  Betty described some of the great things they have done for our 911 dispatchers in the past.  This is a very rewarding volunteer posi-

tion.  If you are interested, please contact Julie.  The Euless Police Department is going through a ton of water.  We have the Deering’s for 

Wednesday water duty and Faye Stinneford and Betty Priddy for the Friday duty. If they are on vacation or cannot pick up and deliver, they will let 

us know.  We would like one more person to be available in those cases. Please contact Julie if you can help.  Pete and Sandi Jones are going to 

the Texas Citizens Police Academy Alumni Law Enforcement Annual Training in Allen, Texas.  Sandi encouraged members to go.  Car pooling would 

be a great way to save gas $$ since it is so close and a hotel room is not necessary this year.  Codes are in for the new members.  Julie and Dana 

gave them out and got everyone trained on how to use the keypad.  Julie is still trying to collect dues on people that are overdue.  Please contact 

Julie or Dana Nuber (dnuber@uta.edu) if you need to get your dues paid.  We are looking for someone to head up a few people to meet at the 

Euless Police Department and arrange to get the bricks laid.  It would work best once the weather cools off and all the bricks are in. Cont. on pg. 7  



 

August & September Upcoming Events 
 

Aug 8 — Amateur Radio Euless, 7 pm, Euless PD, 1102 W. Euless Blvd. 

 

Aug 11—Six Stone Annual Operations Back to School Event, 9 am — 4 

pm, across the street from 1st Baptist Church of Euless on Hwy 157. 

 

Aug 14 — City Counsel Meeting, 7 pm, Euless City Hall, 201 N. Ector. 

Vote to Place a Proposal to adopt a Specified Tax Rate on the 

September 11th agenda. 

 

Aug 20 — HEB School District  - kids 1st day back to school. 

 

Aug 28 — City Counsel Meeting, 7 pm, Euless City Hall, 201 N. Ector. 

Hold Public Hearing on Proposed EDC and City FY2019budgets. 

Hold 1st Public Hearing on Proposed Tax Rate. 
 

Aug 31—Library closes for renovations.   

 

Sept 3 — City Holiday 

 

Sept 4 — City Counsel Meeting, Special called meeting to hold 2nd  

public hearing on proposed tax rates, 7 pm—7:30 pm, Euless City Hall, 

201 N. Ector. 

 

Sept 7 — Cut Throat Finches Concert,  7—8 pm Texas Star Pavilion 

 

Sept 11 — September 11 Ceremony, 9 am, 9/11 Memorial, 201 N Ector 

 

SAVE THE DATE: 

Sept 29, ECPAAA BBQ/Dine n Dash/Auction Fund Raising Event,          

6 pm, Euless Family Life Senior Center 

BBQ Committee Meeting Dates: 

Tuesday, September 11th 

Wednesday, September 26th 

July 2018 Volunteer Hours 
 

CID Clerical –   61.25 Hours  

Citizens On Patrol –   65.5 Hours  - includes the following: 

 

 COP Car –  65.5 

 

 COP Sky Tower –  0 

 

 Number of Handicap Citations Issued – 6 

 

Crime Victims Assistance Program –   4.75 Hours   

Euless Radio Club –   88 Hours  

Jail –   0 Hours  

 

Meetings –   77 Hours — Includes the following:  

 CPAANT Meeting –   5 Hours 

 ECPAAA Board & General Meeting –  56 

 BBQ Committee Meeting — 16 

 

Miscellaneous –   70.25 Hours    

Speed Trailer –   0 Hours  

Training (District Attorney Citizens Classes)  –   0 

Vehicle Maintenance –   85.25 Hours  

 
Total –    452 Hours  
 
********************************************* 
July National Value of Volunteer Time    $10,911.28 
July Texas Value of Volunteer Time    $11,367.80  
2018 National Value of Volunteer Time  $73,530.44  
2018 Texas Value of Volunteer Time    $76,606.90    
********************************************      

   34  Alumni Members Present at July Meeting 
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AUGUST ECPAAA BIRTHDAYS  
 

Melody Balkon 8/3  Lou Baum  8/4  Irene Benavidez 8/16 
Stephan Cohen 8/12  Diana Deering 8/24  Cathy Galloway 8/6 
Mark Hummert 8/21  Lauren Johnson 8/14  Joyce Maxwell 8/5     
Nan Moulton  8/15  Susan Vest  8/12  Julie Watkins 8/12 

Several have been in the office for over a year.  JR wanted to give everyone some dates to think about and plan to volunteer in the future:  October 

6
th

 – Euless Police Department Open House, October 11
th

 – Trinity High School Homecoming, November 3
rd

 – CRUD, December 1
st

 – Euless parade of 

Lights.  The meals for the General Meeting will not be able to be done by Eric and Nan because of Eric’s recent surgery and upcoming chemo.  Please 

keep them in your prayers daily.  The meals were put to a vote and the membership decided to discontinue the meals for the ECPAAA General Meet-

ings for now. If you would like to bring refreshments to the meeting, you are more than welcome.  Next month the gals that went on the Africa trip 

will be doing a presentation, so be sure to attend Tuesday, August 21
st

.  To contact Julie Watkins please call her at 817-267-6588 or    e-mails her at 

showboat@flash.net.  She will be happy to point you in the right direction or answer any question. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:39 pm with a motion from Betty Priddy and seconded by Molly Maddux. 



 

Our Mission: To provide the citizens of Euless a better understanding of the dedication and integrity of the police department. 
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  INCO ME Carry Over J uly YTD Inco me
An nual 

B ud get

Over/ Un der 

Bu dget

  12/31/ 17 Balance in Chec king $25,671.41  

    B ack the B lue Fun draiser $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

    B BQ Dinner/S ilen t Auct ion $225.00 $ 225.00 $10,000.00 -$9,775.00

    B rick Sales - O ffic er of the Year  Fu ndraiser $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

    B rick Sales $0.00 $300.00 -$300.00

    C RUD  Day $ 545.48 $1,100.00 -$554.52

    Do natio ns/Ou tside Inco me $102.00 $1,191.55 $500.00 $691.55

    Fund raisers $30.40 $150.00 -$119.60

    G roc ery  Care Cards $48.97 $50.00 -$1.03

    M embership Du es $120.00 $1,920.00 $1,500.00 $420.00

    M ember Merchandise $ 289.00 $350.00 -$61.00

    R ecyc le (Cans, Cartridges & Electronics) $0.00 $50.00 -$50.00

    W arrant Rou ndup $0.00 $600.00 -$600.00

    Fund s Used to C over  M ajor  Pro jects $0.00 $14,340.00 -$14,340.00

  Total Income $447.00 $4,250.40 $28,940.00 -$24,68 9.60

Total $25,671.4 1 $29 ,921.81 $29,921.81

  EXPENSES Carry Over J uly YTD Expen ses
An nual 

B ud get

Over/ Un der 

Bu dget

   9-1-1 D ay $0.00 $400.00 -$400.00

   Audit - Treasu rer 's Reco rds $ 250.00 $500.00 -$250.00

   B ack the B lue Fund raiser $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

   B BQ Si lent  Auction $0.00 $8,000.00 -$8,000.00

   B ricks $0.00 $800.00 -$800.00

   Ch ecking Accou nt Ex penses $4.00 $56.00 $30.00 $26.00

   CP AAN T Dues $25.00 $25.00 $0.00

   Fundraisers $0.00 $50.00 -$50.00

   Exp enses Not  Categorized $0.00 $500.00 -$500.00

   Ho norar ium Awards and Gift s $0.00 $50.00 -$50.00

   M emb er M erch andise Items $0.00 $200.00 -$200.00

   M emo rial s an d G ifts $81.17 $500.00 -$418.83

   O ffice Supp lies $ 154.05 $500.00 -$345.95

   PALS Summer C amp $0.00 $1,000.00 -$1,000.00

   Po lice Ap preci at ion  W eek $1,483.45 $1,500.00 -$16.55

   Po lice C hief W ish  Projects $6,531.37 $7,500.00 -$968.63

   Po lice H ono r G uard $5,976.64 $5,000.00 $976.64

   Po lice O ffic er  Ch ristmas Meals $ 232.45 $450.00 -$217.55

   President  Awards $ 240.29 $300.00 -$59.71

   Social Events $ 302.51 $500.00 -$197.49

   TCPAAA Con vent ion $0.00 $135.00 -$135.00

   Water  by  th e Gallo n $ 800.00 $1,000.00 -$200.00

  Total E xpenses $4.00 $16,132.93 $28,940.00 -$12,80 7.07

 Mon ey Tran sferred  to Sav ings $0.00

 M one y Tra nsferre d from Sa vings $0.00

  Funds Available in Checking $13,788.88

  SAVINGS A CCOUNT
   M ajor  Pro jects/Futu re P rojects $11,843 .99 $11,843.99

   Interest  from Savings Accou nt $0.10 $0.69

   Sav ings Dep osit $0.00

   Sa ving s Withdrawa l $0.00

  Funds Available in Savings $11,844.68

  Total EC PAA A Funds $25,633 .56
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